CITY OF LYNDON CAUCUS MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, OCTOBER 21, 2019

The Caucus Meeting was called to order by Mayor Brent Hagan at 6:00 p.m. Those present: Susan Barto, Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom, Amy Stuber and City Attorney John Singler. Betsy Kramer was absent.

Mayor Hagan referenced the Case 19-STRCLOSURE-0006 recommended by Planning Commission to close Jefferson Terrace an undeveloped street that runs off Washburn. Council had copies of documents. This is the first step of a proposed zoning change of 413, 415 and 417 Washburn to build a condominium development. First reading of ordinance to approve the street closure will be on agenda Monday night.

The Mayor noted a few items and discussion were held. The port-o-let at Romara Place was vandalized and will be removed for the winter season. Light Up event is November 27th, council agreed to meet and set up following the Council Meeting that week. The Council Meeting in December will be held on the 16th, with no Caucus proceeding. Lyndon Park Lane has been mulched and Tee Ray will be donating trees to be planted next spring.

A few other topics were brought up including the new street signs that will be ordered soon for area south of New Lagrange and discussion of who is responsible for falling limbs left in the right-of-way. Also, the Mayor asked City Attorney, John Singler, about questionable building plan for a shed and the uses for the shed including outdoor entertainment.

Becky Ricketts informed council her neighbor's fence was tagged with graffiti and she contacted the police. Discussion was held.

Mayor Hagan mentioned Lyndon Lane will be getting paved very soon. The sidewalks at certain intersections were made ADA compliant a few weeks ago in preparation. Other street conditions were discussed.

Mardy Sidebottom copied articles in the newspaper for council about the growing number of storage facilities and also an article about Ellen Leslie, the deceased owner of the former Vine Crest Kennels in Lyndon, who donated \$5 million to the Louisville Botanical Gardens.

There was no further business to discuss. Meeting adjourned at 6:35 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

ATTEST:

Stacev Woodward. City Clerk